“Citrus Capital of the World" Santa Pa.UIa. POIICE Department
214 S. 10th St. « Santa Paula, California ¢ 93060 ¢ Phone: (805) 525-4474 « Fax: (805) 525-0678

December 3, 2012

Ronald L. Cameron, Chair
Grand Jury Review Committee
800 S. Victoria Ave.

Ventura, CA 63009

RE: Final Report - Mandatory Detention Facilities Inspection, May 2012
Dear Mr. Cameron,

After reviewing the Grand Jury’s report on Mandatory Detention Facilities, the report
found that;

FA-12 Santa Paula Police Department Detention Facility did not have First
Aid/Medical Necessities and AED accessibility

R-01 That the cities of Oxnard and Santa Paula purchase or make visible AED’s

R-05 Additional recommendation was made that Santa Paula Police Department
implement a parenting program for juveniles such as the Cities of Ojai and
Camarillo

In reference to R-01, we have placed an AED inside the jail detention area, to conform to
your recommendation. Additionally, regarding R-05, steps will be taken immediately to review
the Cities of Ojai and Camarillo’s juvenile parenting programs for possible implementation,
given staffing allotment facilitates it. Please contact me at (805) 525-4474 x124 if you have
further questions or concerns.

Sincerely,
RECEIVED
DEC 12 201 Ismael Cordero
VENTURA COUNTY Interim Police Chief

GRAND JURY



